



The Honourable Miriam LAU Kin-yee, GBS, JP
Chairman
Legislative Council House Committee
Legislative Council Building
8 Jackson Road
Central
Hong Kong

Dear Chairman,

Meetings with State Leaders visiting Hong Kong

I am writing further to my letter to you of 11 June 2007.

The Central People's Government have noted Members' request to meet with State Leaders during their visit to Hong Kong on the 10th Anniversary of the establishment of the Hong Kong Special Administrative Region. The main purpose of the upcoming visit of the State Leaders to Hong Kong is to officiate at various major 10th anniversary celebration events. On top of the celebration events, we have arranged a few community programmes for the State Leaders, including a Welcome Banquet on 30 June, to which all Members of the Legislative Council who have indicated that they are available will be invited. Given the short duration of the State Leaders' stay in Hong Kong, we seek your understanding that we are unable to accommodate a separate session for the State Leaders to meet exclusively with Members of the LegCo.

Yours sincerely,

(Patrick Li)

Ag. Private Secretary to Chief Executive